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1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

Welcome        
Kelly Rhinehart, President

Declaration of Quorum
James Kianos, Secretary

80th Annual Meeting Minutes
James Kianos, Secretary

Moment of Silence
Kelly Rhinehart, President 

Nominating Committee Report
Lori FitzPatrick, Director of Branch Operations

Treasurer’s Report
Maureen Langebartel, Treasurer

Loan Statistics Submitted
Lori FitzPatrick, Director of Branch Operations

Supervisory Committee Report
Kelly Haaksma, CEO

Scholarship Presentation
Brittney Quattrone

CEO/Manager’s Report
Kelly Haaksma, CEO

Presidents Report
Kelly Rhinehart

Unfinished Business
Kelly Rhinehart, President 

New Business
Kelly Rhinehart, President

Closing Remarks
Kelly Rhinehart, President



New Members 19+, May 2020 – April 2021



New Youth Members





80th Annual Meeting Minutes





2021 – 2022 Board of Director Nominees

Per our bylaws, the Board of Directors appointed a Nominating Committee. The Nominating Committee has selected three (3) 
candidates for the three (3) open seats on the Board of Directors for the 2021 – 2022 year with terms having a length of three years. 
The full Nomination Letter is located on our website.

Ken Burnett            Brian Coffaro Maureen Langebartel
(incumbent) (incumbent)                                              (incumbent)

Board of Directors Nominees



The Credit Union closed out the year with

• 9,654 in Total Members!
• $73.7 million in Shares & Deposits!
• $33 million in Loans!
• $80.7 million in Assets!

Greater Chautauqua FCU Financial Summary as of 12/31/2020. 

• Earned $3.5 million from Loans, Investments, and Fees
• Operating Expenses totaled approximately $2.8 million
• $113,000 was expensed out to cover Loan Losses 
• GCFCU paid out $310,403 to our members in Dividends

After all expenses and dividends were paid, our net income resulted in $269,523.

58%

14%

28%

2020 GCFCU Total Gross Income

Loan Income Interest Income Fee & Misc Income

The pie chart above shows the impact member borrowing has on the credit union’s income. Loans account for 58% of our total income which is then 
returned to our members in the form of lower loan rates, dividends on savings, and outstanding products and services! The credit union continues 
to provide a safe, convenient place to save and borrow with competitive rates and personal service suited toward your specific needs.

- Full Financial Report and 2021 Budget located on the following page -

Treasurer’s Report



Respectfully Submitted by Maureen Langebartel, Treasurer

Treasurer’s Report continued



Loan Portfolio 3 Year History



Supervisory

- Supervisor Committee Report located on the following page -



Following the NCUA guidelines, the Supervisory Committee uses a defined Audit Plan and Operational Review to provide the Board of 

Directors with written assessment of the procedures applied which is independent of the internal reviews by employees.  Our on-site 

duties include surprise cash counts of teller drawers, vaults and ATM machines, scrutiny of over/short logs and verification of closed 

accounts or any member concerns. June 2020 final report had very little findings at which have already been corrected.

At our quarterly meetings we conduct reviews of File Maintenance reports, Dormant Account reports and Expense Account 

authorizations. We examine Financial Account reconciliations as well as Employee and Official (insider) accounts. In January of 2022, 

we will also be conducting our Member Account Verification for the December 2021 Statement Period.

Our Committee engages FMF&E of Syracuse for our Annual Audit with an end cycle date of June 30th.  We employ Frank J. Pidgeon of 

FJP & Associates to do our Quarterly Audits as well as the required ACH and BSA Audits.  With the Pandemic precautions most of the 

audit processes this year have been performed virtually.

Respectfully Submitted by Karen Bifaro, Chairperson
Dale Ricker, Vice Chairperson
Marsha Butler, Secretary

Supervisory Committee Report



GCFCU participates in the New York Credit Union Associations (NYCUA) State and Local Chapter Level Scholarship 
Program. This year the NYCUA awarded 41 scholarships totaling $30,750!

In addition to the statewide and local programs, GCFCU sponsors its very own Scholarship Program for our graduating 
members!  We awarded 11 scholarships totaling $5,450 and a Dale R. Preiss Community Service Scholarship for $550!

Dale Preiss Scholarship
Community Service Scholarship in Memory of Dale Preiss 

Emma Romanik Silver Creek High School

GCFCU Scholarship
• Alina Beadle Silver Creek High School

• Corinne Covert Southwestern High School

• Rachel Glowniak Dunkirk High School

• Britta Johnson Maple Grove Jr./Sr. High School

• Brielle LeBaron Cassadaga Valley Middle/High School

• Noah Richner Cassadaga Valley Middle/High School

Report of Scholarship Winners for 2021

• Emma Romanik Silver Creek High School

• Hailey Roush Chautauqua Lake Central School

• Lauren Tracy Jamestown High School

• Grace Warsitz Cassadaga Valley Middle/High School

• Jeremiah White Sweet Home Senior High School

Applications available at www.GreaterCFCU.com!

Deadline: January 7, 2022



Manager’s Report



Mary’s slide
Happy Retirement!



Ken Burnett           Brian Coffaro Tammy McCool Robert Tonkin

2021-2022 Board of Directors

Kelly Rhinehart
President

Rod Kolstee
Vice- President

Maureen 
Langebartel

Treasurer

Darlene Barney
Asst. Treasurer

James Kianos
Secretary

Board Members






